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OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021 ISSUE 367 

 IN THIS EDITION Newsletter Contact: 

Have something to contribute? 
   

Get in touch: Juvina Janik 

EMAIL: info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Telephone: 07935 320 677 
 

For business adverts, please use the same contact as above. 

 

The deadline for the next Newsletter, Edition 368 (DEC/JAN 22) is: 
11TH NOVEMBER 2021 

 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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ADVERTISING THROUGHOUT 

 
Parish Council News - P. 2-3 
 Remembrance Service 
 Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

Gala in Hambleton 
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Sub-Committee news 
 Dog Waste Bag 
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 Hambleton Garden Show - 
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 Hambleton FC Juniors - P.2 
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 Hambleton Isolation Help 
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TOP STORIES 

Plans for a village celebration at the Recreation Area next year are 

underway - see Page 3 to get involved. 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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PARK & RECREATION AREA 
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PARK AND RECREATION AREA SUB-COMMITTEE 

Following the resignation of the HRAA last year, the PC have set up a dedicated Sub Committee who are 
working hard to ensure issues are addressed and can be dealt with efficiently and effectively. 

The Parish Council have had confirmation that repairs to the car park have been scheduled.  Replacement 
of the 6 damaged MUGA panels has also been approved and a contractor has been appointed to 
complete this work. 

A request has been submitted to NYCC to ensure the land owners on the road up to the field are cutting 
back the hedgerows, as we are aware the roadway up to the Recreation Field needs good visibility. 

The cabins sited at the recreation ground have showers and toilets inside.  There is now a regular cleaner 
attending to ensure they are usable.  Plans are being considered to give the cabins a face lift to improve 
the facilities  for the clubs that use them. 

We are also appealing for anyone who wants to get involved with the football teams, not necessarily to 
train the children, although that support would be very welcome (subject to relevant checks), but just as 
importantly they require volunteers who can help paint the white lines, provide sponsorship, attend the 
training sessions, fundraise and also support and help as required.  There are plans for a Football 
Academy working alongside the clubs already based at Hambleton so we ask the village to offer their 
support in any way at all!!  

We hope to be able to update you with the upcoming fixtures, any significant achievements and general 
information about the Recreation Areas  in every edition of the newsletter from now on. 
Finally - If anyone is interested in hiring the field for any events, or has any ideas on how to improve the 
area, please let us know by emailing info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk.   

 

HAMBLETON FC JUNIORS 

The ground is currently used by Hambleton Juniors FC, There are 3 
teams playing at U9, U10 and U14 in Selby and York leagues each 
week. The clubs play at the ground on weekends and train during the 
week offering young people from the village and surrounding areas 
the chance to have fun, develop skills and make friends in a safe 
environment. 

The club is keen to expand and is looking for support in helping the 
club run on a weekly basis as well as developing in the future. You 
could provide support in anything from marking pitches, and 
fundraising to website and social media development, marketing or 
supporting with finances. 

The club is very welcoming and is always keen to get more players and coaches involved in the club.  

If you have any questions or are interested getting involved please email Steve Richards at 
srichards228@gmail.com  

mailto:jjhambletonpcclerk@gmail.com
mailto:srichards228@gmail.com
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REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 
As we emerge from the Covid-19 restrictions, we find ourselves once again 
able to stand together to mark important occasions.  This year the Parish 
Council will hold a Remembrance Service at the War Memorial and would like 
to invite residents along.   Local community groups are invited to lay a wreath 
during the service (please notify the clerk in advance if you wish to do this) and 
we also hope to have some representatives from Hambleton Primary School 
join us again.  Janys Cliff will prepare and lead the service which is very much 
appreciated. 
 
Thursday 11th November at 10.40am, at the War Memorial on the Village 
Green.  Lest We Forget. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER  2021 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and any issues that have been 
brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every second Thursday of the month, please check the Notice 
Board or website www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk for the most recent Minutes.  An Agenda for the next meeting will be posted 3 
days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 
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QUEEN’S PLATINUM JUBILEE 
Come together and celebrate as a Community... 
 

The Parish Council is planning to host a Gala event on the Recreation field 
to mark the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee next year when we will get an 
extended bank holiday from Thursday 2nd - Sunday 5th June.  This is an 
exciting opportunity to celebrate as a village and bring the feeling of 
Community to the fore once more. 
 

The clerk will be looking for villagers to be part of a team to get involved 
with the organisation of the event, to help co-ordinate and plan the 
activities and logistics of the day.  If you want to get involved, please email 
the clerk: info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

 

If you are part of a local dance/music/theatre group or another community group that would like to get 
involved, we would love to hear from you!! Contact the clerk to discuss the event!! 

VILLAGE MAINTENANCE 
As a way to encourage people to pick up after their 
dogs, 4 bag dispensers were installed around the 
village.  These bags are used at an alarming rate 
considering the amount of dog faeces still not picked 
up in some places.  It is clear a few people are abusing 
the facility - at this rate it is unsustainable and the few 
people taking advantage will leave the majority 
without this facility if they continue.  The Parish Council 
provide these bags for the odd occasions when dog 
walkers forget bags or do not take enough… 300 bags 
used in only three days from just one dispenser - it 
seems highly unlikely all these bags were used for that 

odd occasion! We urge you to leave the bags for when 
they are really needed - continue to provide your own 
bags for your own dog’s waste!  The Parish Council will 
continue to monitor the rate of usage. 
 

REMINDER: There is a NO DOGS policy in the cemetery, 
there should not be evidence of dog fouling on graves - 
but unfortunately this has been 
reported.   
 

Dog are NOT ALLOWED in the 
cemetery - respect the resting 
places of our loved ones. 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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Hambleton History Research & Archive Association 

 

Interested in the history of Hambleton? Here is a date for your diary: 

Saturday 16th October, 2021 at 1400  

HHRAA Open Meeting 

in Hambleton Village Hall.  

Everyone is welcome and there is no entry fee. 

 
The meeting will include: 

 Update on progress since the last meeting 

 Present the  next planned project, Finding Hambleton’s Hidden History 
 Outline of the plan for undertaking geophysics surveys 
 A presentation by Dr. Jon Kenny, Community Archaeologist who is working with us 
 Ways you can participate in the project 

 Time to review the displays 

 Refreshments 
 

The Village Hall requests that we continue to follow some Covid-19 guidance to reduce the risk of 

spreading the virus: 

 Do not attend if you have symptoms or have tested positive for Covid 19 

 Sign in when coming into the hall (the sheet will be inside the main hall) to allow for tracing 
close contacts if necessary 

 Use the hand sanitiser on entry and regularly through the event 

 Respect people’s wishes to continue to socially distance 

 We would be grateful if you would consider wearing a face covering when moving around the 
hall. 

All ages are welcome, though children should be accompanied by an adult. 
 

For more information contact Celia on 01757 228649 or email celiahhraa@btinternet.com 

  HAMBLETON HISTORY, RESEARCH & ARCHVE ASSOCIATION 
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  OUR VILLAGE 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021 

Hambleton baby & toddler group  
meet informally on Wednesday mornings at the 

Village Hall from  
9:15am until 11:15am during term time. 

 

Sessions are £2.50 per family of up to two 
children and 50p per child after that. 

Babies to pre-school children welcome. 
 

Come along for a tea or coffee and a chat and let 
the children meet their future schoolmates! We 

have a snack for the children and end the session 
with a sing along and dancing.  

 

Follow us on our Facebook page @Hambleton 
Baby & Toddler Group or message Faith on 
07733421534 or Emma on 07469209391 for 

more details. 

The club is for ladies of any age and meet on 

the last Wednesday of the month in the Village 

Hall. 

The time of the meeting has changed from 

the evening to the afternoon starting at 1330 

The meetings for the next two months are: 

 27th October— Activity to be confirmed 

 24th November—Card making 

There is no meeting in December  but members 

go to a local restaurant for a Christmas Lunch 

early in December. 

Although the restrictions have been lifted we will 

continue to ask our members to wear a face 

covering while moving around the hall and the 

chairs will be set out to ensure social distancing 

to limit the potential transmission of any viral 

infections. 

The Wednesday Club 

Stay safe everyone and if you would like to know more about the club please contact 

Celia on 01757 228649.  
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  HAMBLETON VILLAGE HALL 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021 

7 

T he Village Hall is definitely up and running again 
and the Online Booking System is working a 

treat, we do appreciate your patience though as it is 
run by volunteers and not manned 24hrs.  You can 
use www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton to 
provisionally book parties and events and also see 
what classes are running at the hall. 
 
Facebook is where we primarily advertise events, 
and our group: 
www.facebook.com/groups/HambletonVH/ 
is used to update the community on classes that are 
being held, new events and ticket sales etc. Just 
request to be a member. It is worth noting that only 
events relating to the hall will be advertised on this 
group - admin WILL NOT approve business adverts 
due to the sheer number of them that are posted - 
our own information, the main reason for the group,  
would get lost amongst it. 
 

HAMBLETON HALLOWEEN TRAIL!!! 
The eagerly anticipated Halloween Trail is back.  

Decorate your house and submit your address to go 
on the trail map.  The trail will open ALL WEEKEND. 
Walk The Trail and Vote for your favourite display - 
the one with the most votes wins a Hamper of Treats! 

Anyone can walk The Trail and Vote  - maps will be 
available to download via Facebook - please feel free 
to download and share the map. 
 

It costs £2 to be marked on the map as part of 
The Halloween Trail. 

 Contact hambletonvh@outlook.com 
BEFORE 20TH OCTOBER to register 

- a PayPal link will be sent in your confirmation email. 
 
Following Halloween, there will be Breakfast with 
Santa mid-December and Carols on the Green on 
Christmas Eve as usual - Covid Restrictions allowing. 

We held our AGM on Monday 20th September.  We would like 
to welcome new Trustees Gabrielle Dieudonne , Karen Snalliw 
and Nicola Dawes. 
 
Chair - Fiona Conor 
Vice Chair - Melissa Mountford 
Secretary & Event Co-ordination - Sally Whittell/Karen Snalliw 
Treasurer - Nicola Dawes 
Bookings Secretary & Facebook - Gabrielle Dieudonne 
 
Fiona Conor thanked the resigning Treasurer, Juvina Janik, for 

all her hard work and dedication over the last 7 years.  She also 

thanked Victoria Sanderson who has been part of the team 

since 2019. 

http://www.hallbookingonline.com/hambleton
https://www.facebook.com/groups/HambletonVH/
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  HAMBLETON GARDEN SHOW 
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HAMBLETON GARDEN SHOW 
We had a great turnout for the Hambleton Garden Show with over 
300 entries and a wonderful attendance from the village, with the 
highest contribution from children so far. 
 

We had wonderful contributions from the village for raffle and 
auction prizes and we have donated to Nellie’s Fund. 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported the show, especially Emma 
at the Red Lion. 

- Helen 

Photo credits: Hambleton Garden Club and 
The Red Lion Facebook pages 

2021 WINNERS  

Best Overall in Show - Chris Marshall 
Best in Show Baking-  
Vera Chambers and Helen Robertshaw 
Best Flower- Geoff Sills 
Best Veg- Liz Framer 
Best Veg and Flowers- Vera Chambers 
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NEWS FROM THE CHAPEL 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021 

W e are very happy to report that many of our Covid restrictions have now been lifted and things are very 
slowly returning to normal.  Having said that the advice from Circuit is to still be reasonably cautious and 

be mindful of everyone’s safety.  Face coverings are not compulsory but if members feel more comfortable 
wearing them that is perfectly fine.  We no longer need to sit socially distanced and we can now sing.  While the 
weather is still reasonably mild we are keeping the doors open to help with ventilation.  We have resumed our 
occasional refreshments after the service which has been delightful.  Small steps but very welcome. 
 
We are starting a monthly group for children of High School age on the second Sunday of the month from 4pm to 
about 6pm.  The Circuit Youth Worker Richard Ellerby is leading this.  
 
At long last Tea and Toast has resumed.  This is a group for Mums and little ones to meet for a slice of toast and a 
cuppa on a Thursday morning during term time 8.45am to 10.30am.  I helped with the cleaning and believe me we 
have a vast collection of toys! Lots of fun guaranteed.  By the way you don’t have to have a child to call in for a 
cuppa. 
 
At the moment we are not able to resume Sunday Club but we are going to have a Messy Church on Sunday 31st 
October at 10.30am.  Bring your little ones along to join in the messy fun. 
 
We are holding our Harvest Festival service on 3rd October at 10.30am.  Our minister Rev Christine Gillespie is 
taking the service and we hope to have a simple lunch afterwards. 
 
We are still joining our friends at Burn Chapel for several services and we have a few local arrangement services to 
do ourselves but we are doing our best.  We continue to pray for you all in the village and you are of course very 
welcome to attend any services you wish. 
 
Very best wishes,   
 

Everyone at Hambleton Chapel. 

 
Services for September, October and November 
 5 Sep.   Mr Bott 
 12 Sep.  Service at Burn Chapel 10am. Mr Bott 
 19 Sep.  Local arrangement 
 26 Sep.  Mrs M Skillbeck 
 3 Oct.  Rev. C Gillespie Harvest Festival followed by simple lunch 
 10 Oct  Service at Burn Chapel 10am Mr Romans 
 17 Oct  Local Arrangement 
 24 Oct  Rev. C Gillespie Holy Communion 
 31 Oct  Messy Church Children’s service 
 7 Nov   Mrs Carlin 
 14 Nov  Service at Burn 10am 
   Rev P Barnett Remembrance Day Service 
 21 Nov  Local Arrangement 
 28 Nov  Mrs F. Fenton  

9 
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Regular window cleaning slots now available. 

All aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a 

call and we will make your property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021 

Celia: 01757 228649 Emma: 07947 462 121 

Jessica: 07769 266 618  Katie: 07759 520 227 

Hambleton Isolation Help Group 

Lifting of social restrictions by the Government does not mean that the risks from COVID-19 have        
disappeared. The Government has set out  the following behaviours which are beneficial: 

 Meeting in well-ventilated areas where possible, such as outdoors or indoors with windows open. 
 Wearing a face covering where you come into contact with people you don’t normally meet in  

enclosed and crowded spaces.  
 Washing your hands with soap and water or using hand sanitiser regularly throughout the day. 
 Covering your nose and mouth when you cough and sneeze. 
 
 

 

Despite the lifting of restrictions people who are extremely clinically vulnerable are advised to continue 
to take extra steps to reduce the risk of infection with COVID 19. There are also     situations where 
people have to self isolate so HiHG volunteers will continue to be available if you need support with 
shopping or collecting prescriptions.  

The phone contacts are: 
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  NEWS FROM ST. MARY’S CHURCH 
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Dear Friends 
 
We continue our slow, but steady progress on the road to living with Covid-19, ever mindful of The Bishop of 
London’s words: “Taking personal responsibility means responsibility for our neighbour, not just for ourselves, and 
taking precautions to protect those more vulnerable than we consider ourselves to be.” 
 
We ask that face coverings be worn when entering the church and moving around within it.  Also, when engaging 
with others whilst respecting social distancing they may feel they need.  Face coverings may be removed whilst 
seated. 
 
We have resumed singing, but again, 
treading slowly on our road to a new 
‘normality’. We no longer have an 
organist and are keen to find someone 
who may be able to assist us by playing 
the organ at Sunday Services and at 
Weddings, Christening and Funerals as 
the need arises. If you think you can 
help us, or know of someone who can, 
do please get in touch. 
 

St Mary’s will be pleased to welcome 
you to our regular worship on Sundays. 
We hope you will wish to respect our 
continuing efforts to keep all who visit 
us safe.  
 
Our Service times are as follows: 
 
October 3rd   9.15am Holy Communion [Book of Common Prayer] 
October 10th   9.15am Holy Communion 
October 17th   3.30pm Family Church 
October 24th   11.00am A simple service of Holy Communion for the whole Church Family 
October 31st   All Saints - Benefice Service (see Notice Board and Website for Details) 
 
November 7th   9.15am Holy Communion [Book of Common Prayer] 
November 14th  9.15am Holy Communion 
November 21st   3.30pm Family Church 
November 28th   3:30pm Christingle Service 
 
With our best wishes from all at St Mary’s. 

David Brown 

Churchwarden 

 

Up to date information can be found on the Facebook 

page: www.facebook.com/stmaryshambleton 

and on our Website: www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk  

as well as on our Church Notice Board 
 

Vicar: Rev Anna Burr: 01757 270325 
Churchwarden: David Brown 01757 228553  

http://www.facebook.com/stmaryshambleton
http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk
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  USEFUL CONTACTS & EVENTS 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2021 

REPORT AN ISSUE: 
 

MANY ISSUES CAN NOW BE REPORTED TO THE 
APPROPRIATE AUTHORITIES ONLINE BY ANYBODY: 

DOG FOULING: 
https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling  
 

STREET LIGHT FAULT: 
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/report-street-light-problem 
 

POTHOLES & MUD ON ROAD: 
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition
-issues 
 

FLY TIPPING: 
http://www.selby.gov.uk/report-fly-tipping-or-fly-posting 
 

VIEW PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 
www.selby.gov.uk/view-applications-public-access 
 

INTERACTIVE ROADWORKS MAP: 
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-map 
 

VILLAGE MAINTENANCE ISSUES (including dog waste 
bag refills) PLEASE EMAIL:  
Info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Age UK Shopping Service 01757 704115 

Association Voluntary 
Services (AVS) 

01757 291111 
enquiries@selbydistrictavs.org.uk 

Citizens Advice, Selby 
Advice line: 03444 111 444 
Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

County Councillor: 
Chris Pearson 

01757 704202 
cllr.chris.pearson@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: Report a stray 
dog/Dog Fouling 

01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 
School 

01757 228391 
admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Parish Council 
Chair: Cllr David Brown 
Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
chairhambletonpc@gmail.com 
07935 320 677 
info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Hambleton Village Hall 
HambletonVH@outlook.com 
hallbookingonline.com/hambleton 

Independent Domestic 
Abuse Service 

01757 708956 

NHS Direct 111 

NHS Find urgent Mental 
Health support 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-
search/mental-health/find-an-
urgent-mental-health-helpline 

North Yorkshire Horizon 
(alcohol misuse service) 

01723 330 730 

Police – non emergency 
i.e social distancing breach 

101 

Samaritans 116 123 (Free) 

Selby Community 
Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 
Minibus: 01757 241041 

Selby District Council 
01757 705101 
info@selby.gov.uk 

Selby War Memorial 
Hospital 

01904 724300 

Reverend Anna Burr 01757 270325 

Please Report Offenders directly to SDC: 

www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling 

or to the PC Clerk: info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

DOG WALKERS TAKE NOTE: 

It took only 3 days for 300 dog bags to be used up 
from just ONE of the four dispensers this month.  The 

Parish Council are NOT supplying these bags to 
REPLACE your own dog waste bags - these dispensers 

are for the odd occasion when you forget a bag, or 
don’t take enough… a few dog owners are taking 

advantage of this facility and it is not sustainable - it 
will result in the dispensers not being filled up and 

good will once again being lost. 

https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling
https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling
https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/report-street-light-problem
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition-issues
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition-issues
http://www.selby.gov.uk/report-fly-tipping-or-fly-posting
http://www.selby.gov.uk/view-applications-public-access
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-map
mailto:INFO@HAMBLETON-PC.GOV.UK
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling

